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Vice President

Shady Hills Power Company, LLC
120 Long Ridge Road

Stamford, Connecticut 06927

Subject: Request for Additional Information — Shady Hills Generating Station (PSD-FL-402A)
Dear Mr. Belden:

It is our understanding that on July 14, 2010, you submitted to the Florida Department of
Environmental Protection (FDEP) an Air Construction Permit application and revised best
available control technology analysis for the Shady Hills Generating Station to be located in
Pasco County in Spring Hill, Florida. The permit application does not contain emission
estimations for greenhouse gases (GHGs). As you may be aware, for construction projects in
Florida which trigger prevention of significant deterioration (PSD) permitting for GHG
emissions, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 4 will be the permitting
authority. Please submit an estimation of GHG emissions to us at the following address as soon
as possible in order for us to determine if GHG emissions from your proposed construction
project are subject to federal PSD permitting requirements (40 CFR 52.21).

U.S. EPA Region 4

Air Permits Section

61 Forsyth St., SW
Atlanta, Georgia 30303

If you have any questions or need additional information regarding these comments,
please contact Katy R. Forney of my staff at 404-562-9130.

S/i’ncerely,
g W
/ Gregg M. Worley Q

Chief
Air Permits Section

cc: Trina Vielhauer, FDEP
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